Minutes of the meeting of the Newton Abbot Squash and Tennis Club
On 6 July 2017 
Those present

Glyn Davies, Lee Manning, Malcolm Watts, Tim Dickinson, and Jane Comyns.
Apologies for absence received from

Jane Gick, Richard Thomas, Matt Whalley, Nick Whalley, Andy Lloyd, Dan Gough and Paul Lennox.
Minutes of last meeting

Were read, approved and signed by the acting Chairman, Glyn Davies.
Matters arising
There are still issues with online applicants being advised to Paul Lennox for adding to other parts of the system.  As a result, the Membership numbers current showing on the system (and therefore advised to the Committee) must be viewed with caution. Glyn is to speak to Paul to find out how these matters can be resolved as a matter of urgency.  

Malcolm Watts is still investigating the exact location of the cricket club’s electricity meter.

Russell Bond has not yet signed his contract.  He has been permitted to increase tennis court 4 fees to £12 per hour during the day, £15 per hour during the evening and £18 per hour for non-members**.

Summer teams will be covered in the Squash Section report below.

Post-match tennis balls – ladies have already paid for all the balls they use for matches so they are used at ladies’ and social mixed sessions. The men’s match fee barely covers the cost of balls, meals and drinks so they use ex-match balls in the same way, for men’s and Saturday club mixed sessions.  Mixed match tennis balls are returned to Russell as he paid for them originally. This summer the mixed team home match fees are paid towards that cost.  
Chairman’s Report
No candidates have been forthcoming for position of Chairman.  Now is the time to ask if you can help your Club.  New energy and ideas are always appreciated.  
Andy Lloyd (via Glyn) brought up the matter of Membership Packs for prospective NEW Members – information concerning club nights, subscription levels, competition details, WHO to contact with any questions!!  Paul had put some ideas on paper within 24 hours of being asked to do so.  Other suggestions to be brought to our next Committee Meeting, please.
Treasurer's Report

Russell Bond has not yet signed his renewal contract, as mentioned in matters arising.  It was agreed by the Committee that a lower licence fee of £5200.00pa be offered to Russell (weekly payment increasing from £96.00 to £100.00) with a refund of £200.00 at the end of 12 months if all standing order amounts are paid on time.  Written advice of this figure is to be advised by Malcolm to Russell as soon as possible, when sending Russell his new contract.

Malcolm Watts wrote to Russell on 6 July
1) advising that covered tennis court (court 4) fees may be increased, and suggesting that Russell displays new rates (see above in matters arising**) in the tennis pavilion & 
2) Russell’s floodlight costs are to be paid for in advance although prepayment can continue to be placed on Russell’s cards by Paul.  Floodlight charges will continue for Russell at the current rate.
England Squash Subscription is due.  Malcolm is querying the figure being claimed on their invoice, following their change to the way they assess a club for subscriptions.  [Incidentally, a comparison was made with league subs and registrations - Lee Manning had recently been on to the league website for their subs pricing rates, and noticed several anomalies.  Lee was asked to contact Dan Gough with a view to amending the errors in entries for our Club’s LEAGUE registrations.]

Glyn warned that we are expecting an invoice for £100.00 which is half of the cost of removing brambles from the land between 76 Club and the squash courts.  It had been offered previously to Members of our Club but no action had resulted.

Secretary's Report 
Nothing to report
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Membership Secretary's Report

In Paul’s absence, Tim told us that the Membership System didn’t appear to be updated to show payment had been made for new subscriptions.  This made the Treasurer’s job difficult when trying to reconcile the sums due to the Rec Trust.  As mentioned in matters arising, Glyn is to ask Paul when his meeting with James Cooper, whose knowledge of the system is extensive, is to take place.  It would be good for our Club’s reputation, to get the joining process on the new system on to a more professional footing.
Recreational Trust Report
Richard Thomas e-mailed before the meeting – Recent high-profile cricket and football matches each a success; kitchen refit well advanced, and orders placed for gas option to start in 3 or 4 weeks.
Squash Section

Darcy Boyle and Billy Whalley have been selected for S W England Squash Regional Team Squash.
The new format for Summer Teams is going well.  More help to organise the evenings is always useful.
Keith Harris is being missed on the selling of Raffle tickets.  All proceeds of the Draw go towards the costs of the End of Summer Teams Tournament function, the Band, etc.

Racquetball

Nothing to report.

Tennis Section
5 teams entered in 2 different Leagues – 2 men’s, 2 ladies’ and a mixed side.
Ladies A are top of their division; Ladies’ B team have been unable to play many matches through rain.
The Ghana Day Tournament, (held in gloriously sunny weather!) was enjoyed by all, raised £80 for the Acupem Preparatory School, through entry fees and donations.

Any other business
Smokers from the 76 Club next door are not appreciated by players on our tennis court 1.  Glyn is to investigate where the boundaries between our two Clubs are, side and front.

Honours Board needs to be updated.

It was confirmed that Wimbledon tickets are now allocated by British Tennis / LTA.  It is no longer within the control of individual Clubs.
Lee Manning is to ask Dan to amend our website as the current charge for squash club night is still showing as £1.00 per head.

Lee gave his apologies for the next meeting.

Date of next meeting
Thursday 3 August 2017 at 7pm 
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